
�� Awarded a contract to construct recreational 
trails on the main roads throughout the 
village and the commencement of actual 
construction on Lander Road between Emery 
and Miles. 

�� Successful opening of the Pinecrest 
mixed use development.  A variety of new 
restaurants, events, and shopping options 
have been introduced to our community and 
region.

�� The opening and staffing of Orange Village’s 
satellite safety station located in the 
Pinecrest development.

�� Cooper’s Hawk Winery opened as part of the 
Chagrin Highlands South project and a Drury 
Hotel is under construction.

�� The opening of a pickle ball court in the 
Orange Village Community Park.

�� Hired our first full-time finance director, two 
police officers, 2 fire officers and 1 part-time 
office personnel. Two service department 
employees completed their training to also 
serve as members of our fire department.

�� Promoted 4 officers in the fire department, 
which increased our staffing to 3 captains 
and 3 lieutenants.  Promoted 2 officers in the 
police department and added another full-
time detective position.  

�� Sold 4170 Lander Road.
�� Resurfacing of Orangetree subdivision and 
Orangedale Road. Final restoration will be 
completed in the spring.

�� Received multiple grants totaling over 
$236,000 including: Cuyahoga County 
Solid Waste District, road maintenance 
reimbursement from Cuyahoga County, 
NOPEC, First Energy, Great Lakes 
Restoration Initiative Tree grant, State Fire 
and EMS Grants, Cuyahoga County SRAD/
OVI Reduction Task Force, Cuyahoga 
County Juvenile Court Community Diversion 
Program Assistance, Bureau of Workers 
Compensation, and Bulletproof Vest 
Partnership. 

�� University Hospital donated a life saving 
Lucas Device and nine AED’s.

�� Completed inspection of 1076 catch basins, 
picked up 2200 yards of leaves and delivered 
900 yards of leaf compost.

�� Offered several well-attended community 
events: Salute to Orange, Halloween, Movie 
at the Muni, concert at Pinecrest‘s Central 
Park, neighborhood block parties, community 
garage sale, and shredding days (just to 
name a few).

�� We saw a very significant increase in 
Building Department activity.  In 2018 we 
issued 566 contractor registrations (in 2017 
we issued 263). Inspections increased by 
700 in 2018.  There are 16 homes built or 
currently under construction in 2018.

�� Completed a State of Ohio audit of our 2016 
and 2017 fiscal years.

�� Created a “Welcome” packet for new 
businesses to Orange Village.
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Meet the Mayor
Wed. Jan. 9th - 7:00 pm
Tues. Feb. 5th - 6:00 pm

Dear Neighbor,

A very productive year in Orange Village is coming to an end.  The accomplishments 
listed on the front page are just a small sampling of the achievements made in 2018.  
Our dedicated employees continue to work hard on behalf of our community.

We are already focusing on our goals for 2019 which include: 
�� Introduction of Touch-a-Truck/Health and Wellness Fair on Sunday, June 23.
�� Reconstruction of the service annex building to house the building department and 

repurposing their current space to physically expand the police department.
�� Accept delivery and place into service our new custom pumper for the fire department. 
�� Completion of a network of recreational trails throughout the Village. 
�� Installation of additional amenities in our community park including dugouts for the ball fields.
�� Review our current financial software to determine the most efficient and streamlined product 

that will work for Orange Village.
�� Identify opportunities to increase the working relationship between business and government.
�� Review and update administrative job descriptions and policies.

Recreational Trails Update
Construction of the Village Trails commenced in October. The contractor has completed tree removal 
and the required drainage work along Lander Road. Trail installation on Lander Road has been poured 
outside of the driveways from Miles Road to Emery Road with the exception of Village Hall. 

Unfavorable weather this fall has slowed down the progress of trail installation. Trail construction will 
resume when weather permits.

During the winter months some sewer work associated with the trail and additional tree removal will 
take place on Harvard Road, Brainard Road, and Emery Road. Traffic will be maintained during this 
construction as these are just day-to-day operations.    

Orange Community Education and Recreation Commission
I would like to thank resident, Cindy Wiley, who served on the Orange Community Education and 
Recreation (OCE&R) commission for eleven years.  Mrs. Wiley is a parent of two Orange graduates 
(2013 & 2016) who participated in many OCE&R programs.  She was able to share her knowledge and 
experience on behalf of special education and gifted students.  Her passion was the encouragement 
of programs for children of all abilities.  She is committed to preserving OCE&R as a provider 
of enrichment programs for students and adults.  Unfortunately, Cindy will be stepping down 
this year and we are looking for someone that would like to represent Orange Village on this 
commission.  Please see page 11 for more information.

On behalf of the employees of Orange Village, we wish you a safe and joyous holiday season.  
It is my sincere hope that the New Year will bring much happiness and good health to you and 
yours.

Yours truly,

Kathy U. Mulcahy
Mayor



       2                           Winter 2018/2019                                             A Community for All Generations...              www.orangevillage.com                                            Winter 2018/2019                                                     2       3                           Winter 2018/2019                                             A Community for All Generations...              www.orangevillage.com                                            Winter 2018/2019                                                     3

DEPOSIT REQUIRED FOR PAVILION/ROOM RESERVATIONS
Orange Village Council passed Ordinance 2018-41 concerning a cleaning and repair deposit for 
use of Village municipal facilities.  The ordinance states that residents that are granted an Official 
Village Permit shall be liable for all damages during their use.  

Residents reserving the room must complete the Facility Use Permit and provide 
a $200 refundable security deposit when booking a room or pavilion.  Residents 
will receive their security deposit refund within thirty (30) days after the event.  
The area must be cleaned and in good repair in order to receive your refund.

Please feel free to visit our website at www.orangevillage.com to view the ordinance in its entirety.  

The Orange Village Service Department is challenging 
all residents to become better recyclers.  The reward “a 
cleaner and healthier environment”.  

Recycling has become a much debated topic that has 
turned into a national problem as contaminated material 
continues to plague the industry.  China, the leader in 
receiving the worlds recyclables has had enough.  The 
China sword, known to people in the trash world has 
shut down the import of recyclables.  Contaminated 
material is the reason why.  When non-recyclables are 
mixed into the recycle tote, it is sent to the material 
recovery facility for sorting.  If items such as garden 
hoses and plastic bags damage and jam the equipment, 
contaminated loads cannot be sorted and must be sent 
to the landfill. 

The days of all plastics 1-7 being recyclable is no longer 
a valid statement.  We can only recycle plastic bottles 
and jugs.  This is due to China’s import ban on mixed 
plastics. This ban has limited the types of plastics that 
can be recycled nationwide.

How Can I Help...
Please review our recycling calendar.  Place the 
recycling magnet on your refrigerator, sign up for 
enews and visit our website at www.orangevillage.com.  
You can also visit the Cuyahoga County Solid Waste 
District’s website at www.cuyahogarecycles.org for 
more information. 

We hope this does not discourage you from recycling.  
Cuyahoga County’s motto is recycle better, recycle 
right.

Recycle Challenge

BUILDING DEPARTMENT -- NEW PHONE NUMBER
The Building Department has a direct line!  In order to streamline efficiencies in the 
building department, they now have a direct line.  If you need to contact anyone in the 
building department, you can dial 440-498-4405.  Please note the main line is always 
available if you are not sure what department you need at 440-498-4400.

Plastic Bag Ordinance #2018-43
At the December 5th Council Meeting, Orange Village passed Ordinance 2018-43 
which requires businesses in the Village to stop using single-use plastic bags.  Plastic 
bags cause tremendous harm to our environment, and council decided to be proactive 
in doing our part to curb this problem.  To the best of our knowledge, we are the first municipality in 
Ohio to adopt this type of legislation.
 
In September, 2018, Forbes published an article about the cities in the United States who 
have banned plastic bags.  That article can be found at https://www.forbes.com/sites/
trevornace/2018/09/20/heres-a-list-of-every-city-in-the-us-to-ban-plastic-bags-will-your-city-be-
next/#73c1ae5b3243   Orange Village now joins the states of California and Hawaii as well as 
major cities such as Chicago and Seattle in adopting similar legislation.  
 
The text of this ordinance can be read on the Orange Village website. 
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Resident Spotlight 
Benjamin Richman, M.D.Your Council 

Representatives
Council President  

Brandon Duber
143 Blossom Lane

216-861-1234
duberb@orangevillage.com

Ron Barron
3998 Laurel Circle

216-337-0854
barronr@orangevillage.com

Scott Bilsky
3947 West Meadow Lane

(216) 831-3644
bilskys@orangevillage.com

Herb Braverman
3950 Orangewood Drive

216-464-2494
bravermanh@orangevillage.com

Jud Kline
3959 Orangewood Drive

216-831-3959
klinej@orangevillage.com

Frances Kluter
4200 Orange Meadow Lane

216-831-2592
kluterf@orangevillage.com

Lisa Perry
4805 Lander Road

440-349-2699
perryl@orangevillage.com

Council Meeting
1st & 2nd Wed of each month

8:00 p.m.
Finance Meeting

1st Wed of each month
7:30 p.m.

Planning and Zoning
1st & 3rd Tues of each month

6:30 p.m.

New Feature in Our Newsletter

We have amazing residents in Orange Village and we will be adding them to our spotlight 
section.  This is a great way to learn more about your neighbors and friends. If you or someone 
you know would like to be included, please contact Anna Girardi at 440-287-5131. We are 
honored that our inaugural resident is Dr. Benjamin Richman.  We thank Dr. Richman for his 
service as a Major in the U.S. Army and for sharing his inspirational story with all of us.  

Dr. Ben Richman, his wife Ellen and their three children, Steve, Spencer, 
and Joanne, moved into their first home in Orange Village in 1971. Prior to 
that they lived in many different cities for college, graduate school, medical 
school, and orthopedic surgery residency. The army “intervened” in the 
middle of Ben’s residency and he was deployed to South Korea where he 
served as the orthopedic surgeon for the army’s largest hospital in Korea 
located near the North/South demilitarized zone. To keep his family together,  
Ben found a house in a nearby village where Ellen and the children joined 
him for a year, enjoying the opportunity to experience a different culture. 

One of the highlights of that year occurred when the South Korean Secretary 
of Defense asked for help for his wife who was unable to walk.  This was 
before the days of artificial knees and hips, but Ben performed an operation 
which had never been done at the hospital.  His patient was able to walk 
away from her wheelchair for the first time in years. In appreciation the 
Secretary of Defense invited Ben and Ellen to the Presidential palace in 
Seoul for a reception with Korean President Park. Surrounded by dignitaries 
from many nations, the President sought out Ben, shook his hand, and 
presented him with a Presidential Plaque.  

Upon discharge from the army, the family moved to Orange and the children 
all attended and graduated from the Orange Schools.  Ben completed his 
orthopedic residency at University Hospitals and went into private practice 
at Marymount Hospital.  Known as “Gentle Ben” by the surgical staff, Ben’s 
patients showed their appreciation for his quiet manner and listening skills 
with baked goods, home-made afghans, wood carvings and other gifts and 
letters.  One of his patients whom he treated many times as a child is now a 
well-known Cleveland Clinic orthopedic surgeon.  He tells his family that he 
was inspired to go into orthopedics due to Ben’s warmth and expert care. 

Ben served as the team doctor for the Cleveland Crunch indoor soccer 
team, the Cleveland Lumberjacks indoor hockey team and several area 
high school football teams. He and Ellen enjoyed skiing, biking, tennis, 
ballroom dancing, and spending time with their six grandchildren.  During 
retirement they spent many winters in Naples, Florida where they started 
a new business, the Naples Chocolate Stroll, a walking chocolate-tasting 
tour.   Unfortunately, Ben had a severe stroke two years ago and is now 
learning to walk again. In the good weather his neighbors can track his 
progress as he cautiously walks down the street, adding one more house 
at a time to his route!
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 FUND BALANCE

Sources of Municipal Income Taxes
Received in 2017 =  $4,148,310 

55% - Residential Income Tax  Filings

39% - Wage Withholding 
(from people who work in Orange Village)

6% - Business Net Profits

End Balance 12/31/17 Balances 10/31/18

General Fund $2,340,755 $2,400,741

Street Maintenance/Repair Fund $147,264 $197,992

State Highway Improvement Fund $76,571 $80,537

Law Enforcement Trust Funds $46,925 $39,933

Police Computer and Training Funds $14,935 $14,072

Debt Service Fund $281,424 $654,971

Capital Improvement Fund $33,661 $5,265,907*

Capital Equipment Fund $303,212 $274,919

Recreation Capital Improvement Fund $21,550 $79,493

Infrastructure Levy Fund $175,153 $836,057

Police Pension Fund $17,898 $62,681

Trust and Agency Funds $321,788 $543,609

TOTALS $3,781,136 $10,450,912

* This increase is due to the receipt of $5,000,000 for the recreational trails.

Dear Orange Village Resident:

It is a pleasure to provide the following financial report. It has remained a priority of this administration 
to communicate openly and consistently, with Village residents about our financial status and we are 
committed to transparency of our municipal finances.  The information provided offers current Village 
fund balances.

I want to thank Village Council and all of our department heads for their commitment to fiscal 
responsibility and conservative budgeting. This has allowed us to remain in sound fiscal condition. 

I encourage you to review the information and feel free to contact my office with any questions you 
may have.

Sincerely, 

Kathy U. Mulcahy
Mayor
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FINANCES OF ORANGE VILLAGE                                                                   FINANCES OF ORANGE VILLAGE                                            

2017 TOTAL GENERAL FUND REVENUES
Income tax collections are the Village’s 
primary source of revenue for all 
essential services.  Every department 
within the Village relies on income tax 
collections for a major portion of their 
funding. Orange Village collects a 2.0% 
income tax on earned income within 
the Village which is applied to gross 
salaries, wages, personal services, 
compensation and net income of 
for-profit organizations that conduct 
business in Orange Village. Orange 
Village residents are generally required 
to pay income taxes on income they 
earn outside the Village, but are given 
a 60% credit for income taxes paid to 
the municipality(s) in which they work 
up to a limit of 1.5%.

*Administration includes: Treasurer’s Office, Mayor’s 
Office, Engineer, I. T., Law Department, Audit and Tax 

Collection Expenses and Property Insurance

GENERAL FUND
EXPENDITURES BY CATEGORY 2017

2017 TOTAL GENERAL FUND EXPENDITURES

GENERAL FUND
EXPENDITURES BY DEPARTMENT 2017
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COMPARISON OF RESIDENTIAL TAX RATES
Calculated as a % of market value

Distribution of Orange Village Property Tax
A fundamental difference between Orange Village and the Orange School District is the main funding 
source used by each entity for operating purposes. Orange Village relies primarily on income tax 
revenues. Orange Schools rely mostly on property taxes. However, property taxes are still a vital 
component of Orange Village’s funding sources. 

Property tax in Orange Village is based on the county-assessed value of all parcels of land within each 
taxing district. The assessment of value is administered by the Cuyahoga County Fiscal Officer. The 
County Fiscal Officer determines an assessed value, which is 35% of the appraised market value for each 
parcel. 

The value is updated every three years based on the average price that surrounding or similar properties 
sold for within the previous three-year period. Every six years, the County Auditor revisits all properties to 
re-appraise the value of each piece of land based on any building additions or major improvements.  The 
last re-appraisal of property values occurred in 2018. 

DISTRIBUTION OF YOUR 
REAL ESTATE TAX DOLLARS 

PAID IN 2017 
Real estate tax collected by 

Orange Village and placed into 
the General Fund in 2017

$465,522.30. 

Orange Community 
School District

64%

Cuyahoga 
County

25%

Orange 
Village

8%
Library

3%

An Orange Village homeowner 
will pay 2.37% of the market or 

appraised value of their home for 
property taxes.  The property tax is 
calculated by multiplying the market 
value of the property by the tax rate.

Market Value of Property    = $300,000
Orange Village Tax Rate  = 2.37%

Market Value of Property 	 $300,000
Orange Village Tax Rate           x  2.37%
  Total Tax Due for 2017	            $7,110.

FINANCES OF ORANGE VILLAGE                                                                   FINANCES OF ORANGE VILLAGE                                            
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ANATOMY OF A FIRE

While we certainly hope that you never have to face the tragedy of experiencing a house fire, we want 
to take a moment to explain how a response is initiated. The emphasis is always on prevention and 
we offer tips throughout the year that will help keep you safe. However, by understanding the process 
involved in a typical house fire response, we hope to illustrate the resources that are in place for your 
protection should something go wrong.

2:00 a.m.   After waking up to smoke detector activation, residents exit home and 
meet at the predetermined family meeting place.

2:03 a.m.  Resident calls 911 and speaks to dispatcher at Chagrin Valley 
Dispatch Center (CVD). Trained dispatchers ask relevant questions while 
simultaneously dispatching the Orange Village Fire Department. 

2:04 a.m.  Firefighters at the Lander Road station are notified through their Fire Station Alert System. 
Additionally, the Chief and Assistant Chief are immediately advised of the structure fire through an 
additional alerting system and they prepare to leave their personal homes. Since the nature of this call 
meets pre-determined criteria, CVD initiates a second alarm and immediately dispatches three other 
neighboring departments.

2:05 a.m.  All off-duty members of the department receive a “station call back” request so that they can 
come in from home and staff the station for other calls or to possibly assist with the actual fire incident.

2:06 a.m.  Firefighters from Orange Village and mutual aid departments climb into their apparatus and 
touch the screens on Ipads which provide routing and specific address mapping. At this time Dispatch 
advises the Lieutenant or Captain of all other apparatus that is responding and any updates from 
additional 911 calls.

2:08 a.m.  The Chief and/or Assistant Chief advise Dispatch that they are also enroute to the scene 
and begin establishing the Command structure for overseeing the response.

2:10 a.m.  Orange Village Firefighters step off their apparatus at the scene and immediately report 
conditions over the radio. Thanks to prompt dispatching from CVD, the firefighters can hear incoming 
sirens from other fire departments who are also responding. The Lieutenant or Captain confirms the 
safety of all occupants and performs the 360 degree size-up by walking around entire home and 
checking all windows with stream light. Other members are powering up the thermal imager, grabbing 
tools, and stretching hose lines as they await instructions from the Officer based on his 360 size-up. 

2:12 a.m.   Additional departments are arriving and awaiting orders from the Incident Commander. 
The fire is now being attacked, ventilation is in progress, utilities are being secured and a Command 
structure is in place.

The above assumes ideal conditions and the timeframes are obviously subject to weather and other 
constraints. Again, our focus is to help you prevent such an incident, but the reality is that we also have 
to help you prepare. By knowing the basics of a typical response, we hope we have illustrated the 
resources that are in place for your safety.

Stay connected.  Orange Village and Orange Village Fire Department 
have Facebook pages.  Like us on Facebook to be informed of all the 
happenings in Orange Village including notifications about the many 
great activities we have scheduled and reminders about holiday trash 

collection, construction updates, events and other Village information.  
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R e c y c l i n g  O p p o r t u n i t i e s
Holiday Tree and Lights Recycling 
Orange Village Service Department will accept old or non-working holiday lights 
December 7, 14, 21, 28, 2018 and January 4 and 11, 2019 at the Recycle Center, 
4680 Lander Road from 7 a.m. to 3 p.m.

They will also be collecting your natural holiday trees separately from your trash/
recycling.  Please prepare your tree for collection by following these simple guidelines:

*	 Place tree with trunk facing the road.
*	 Remove lights, ornaments, tinsel and other trimmings from branches. 
*	 Remove tree stands, metal or wood. 
*	 Do not bag your tree.

Place your tree at the curb for collection on Monday, January 7, 14 or Tuesday, January 22.  

Snow Parking Ban
Orange Village would like to remind residents that there is a Village wide parking 
ban during snowstorms that exceed 2 inches.  Code Section 351.03 states that no 
person shall stand or park a vehicle, except when necessary to avoid conflict with 
other traffic or to comply with the provisions of this Traffic Code, or while obeying 
the directions of a police officer or traffic control device. This allows for the Village 
crews to plow the streets safely and to maintain access for all emergency vehicles.  

Village Hall Holiday Schedule
   Christmas - Closed		              New Year’s Day - Closed		     Martin Luther King Day - Closed
   Tues., December 25th		                         Tues., January 1st				         Mon., January 21st

   Trash/Recycling will		               Trash/Recycling will			                 Trash/Recycling will 
      not be affected 	                                not be affected				        not be affected
   			   	                      

There is a 5 bag/box limit.  
This is for residential 

shredding only. 
*or until the truck is full.

Paper Shredding 
Friday, February 15, 9 a.m. - noon* 

Orange Service Department
4680 Lander Road

Computer/E-scrap and 
Household Hazardous Waste 

Collections
First Friday of Every Month

7 a.m. to 3 p.m.
Orange Village Recycle Center

4680 Lander Road

PLACEMENT OF SNOW AND DEBRIS
With winter coming we can 
rest assured we will have 
plenty of snow to remove from 
our driveways and parking 
lots. Please remember to obey 
our ordinance concerning placement of snow 
and debris.  Also make sure any snow removal 
contractors you hire are registered with Village 
Hall.

725.02 PLACING SNOW OR DEBRIS NEAR 
FIRE HYDRANTS AND/OR ROADWAYS

(a) No person shall transport, snow plow or 
otherwise place snow, ice or other debris within 
seven (7) feet of a fire hydrant to conceal or 
limit access to such hydrant.
(b) No person shall transport, snow plow or 
otherwise place snow, ice or other debris upon 
the paved portion of any roadway.
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Where are my 911 calls going?

Do you have a VoIP (voice over internet protocol) phone for your home or business?    
If so, it may not connect you to the proper 911 dispatch center for  your jurisdiction. 

Voice over Internet Protocol (VoIP) services mean you don’t have a wire that runs from 
your telephone to a pole. It is all connected over the internet from virtually any connection 
anywhere. This raises challenges for the emergency services community in determining the 
location from which a 911 call has originated.

Provide your accurate physical address to your interconnected VoIP service provider to ensure 
that emergency services can quickly be dispatched to your location.  Ask them to verify that 
your phone rings at the Chagrin Valley Dispatch Center if you live or own a business in Orange 
Village, Ohio 44022, 44122 or 44128 zip codes.  

�� Be familiar with your VoIP service provider’s procedures for updating your address and 
promptly update address information in the event of a change.

�� Have a clear understanding of any limitations of your 911 service, if any.

�� Inform children, babysitters and visitors about your VoIP service and its 911 limitations, 
if any.

�� If your power is out or your Internet connection is down, be aware that your VoIP service 
may not work. Consider installing a backup power supply, maintaining a traditional 
phone line or having a wireless phone as backup.

�� If you have questions about whether the phone service you are receiving is an 
interconnected VoIP service, contact your service provider for further information.

If you would like your phone tested, please contact Kristine, 
Monday through Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at the Orange 
Village Police Department at 440-498-4400 and she will schedule 
your test with a police officer.  DO NO CALL 911 FOR TESTING 
PURPOSES ON YOUR OWN.  

Your 911 App
Orange Village launched a new safety app for smart phone users called ‘Your 
911’. This service offers improvements when reporting an emergency situation 
via cell phones.  Download the Your 911 app on your smartphone and enter 
your information.  The app is designed to provide a more accurate location for 
emergencies compared to current 911 calls from your cell phone without using this 
app.  

To make a 911 call from the App, open the app and click on Emergency if you are in an area that 
contracts with Your911 you will be routed directly to their dispatch center for immediate assistance.
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Orange Village OCE&R Government Council Commission Vacancy

Hiring contractors can be a bit intimidating 
for homeowners so we are here to help!				    by:  Heritage Home Program

As a resident of Orange Village you can take advantage of this program.  
How do we find the best contractor? How do we know when to pay them for the work? What goes 
into a contract? Are they using the right methods/materials for my home? 

These questions and more come up when homeowners are planning projects for their home. 
They want to be sure that their home will be taken care of by a contractor that knows what they 
are doing and will complete the project correctly and safely. To have the best experience with a 
contractor working on a home, homeowners should make sure to have clear contracts that include 
the payment schedule, a detailed list of materials, information about warranties, daily clean-up 
procedures, and post the necessary permits on-site. Homeowners should ask contractors about 
the insurance they carry, what projects like theirs the contractor has completed, and call the 
references. Both the homeowners and the contractors need to be transparent in what work is going 
to be done and the cost. If there is a change in the contract, a written change order is needed.

Through the Heritage Home Program we can assist homeowners in reviewing contractor bids and 
estimates, give recommendations on repair and guidance on materials, supplies, and resources. 
The Heritage Home Loan includes a third-party review of the quality of the project and assists 
homeowners in communications with their contractors. In the contracts drawn up through the Heritage 
Home Loan, we require contractors to create a daily checklist for tidying up, ensure the use of drop cloths 
on carpet and furniture when painting, and that the contractors fully clean the site after the project is 
completed.
 
We have a two-page “Hiring a Contractor” information sheet with tips and advice for homeowners 
and a one-page “Contractor Best Practices” information sheet available on our website at www.
heritagehomeprogram.org.

We are looking for a volunteer to represent Orange Village on the OCE&R Commission. 

What is the Orange Community Education & Recreation (OCE&R) Commission?  An advisory 
council providing support and feedback so that a varied range of recreational and educational 
activities may be provided to area residents.
What is the Government Council Commission Representative?  The governmental 
representative is appointed by the Mayor and acts as a community liaison by meeting with 
the Mayor to discuss the needs and desires of OCE&R for Orange Village and report to the 
commission at each meeting.  They may present an annual report to council each April.  The 
Commission meets monthly on the second Tuesday of each month at the Pepper Pike Learning 
Center.  If you are not able to fill the vacancy, you are still encouraged to attend Commission 
Meetings.
Important considerations for potential Commission members:   The OCE&R commission is 
advisory and does not have the same powers and responsibilities that the duly elected board of 
education members enjoy.  The commission reviews the yearly budget and offers questions and 
comments but does not dictate the budget limits. 

Please contact Anna Girardi at 440-287-5131 or via email at girardia@orangevillage.com if you 
are interested in the vacancy or for more information.   



OFFICIAL NOTICE - ACTION REQUIRED
REGISTER YOUR ALARM -- FREE

As provided in Section 937.01 of the Orange Village Code, all residences and businesses having an alarm system 
must register their system with the Village annually. The purpose is to provide up-to-date information on whom to 
contact if your alarm sounds. A typed or neatly printed form or online registration must be submitted every year. 

Registration takes place from now until January 31, 2019. You may complete the form online at www.
orangevillage.com, mail the form below, or stop by the Orange Village Police Department between the hours of 8:00 
a.m. and 4:00 p.m. Monday through Friday. There is no annual fee for registration, but you should still register 
your alarm.  If you have any questions, please call 440-498-4401. 

REMINDER: Your alarm company needs the following number to report alarm drops to our dispatch center.		
POLICE and FIRE  440-247-7321

Mail Completed 
Form to:

Orange Village - PD
4600 Lander Road
Orange Village, OH 

44022
By January 31, 2019

ALARM REGISTRATION
Please Print Legibly 

TYPE OF PREMISE PROTECTED: ____ Home ____ Condo ____Business

Name:__________________________________________________________

Address: ______________________________ Orange Village, OH 44_______

Home Phone: ____________________ Business Phone: __________________

E-Mail Address: __________________________________________________________________

ALARM COMPANY:_________________________________ PHONE:________________________

Emergency Contact #1: ___________________________________________________________

Home Phone: ______________ Cell Phone:_______________Business Phone: ________________

Emergency Contact #2: ____________________________________________________________

Home Phone: ______________ Cell Phone:_______________Business Phone: _______________

This form MUST be filled out completely EACH year and returned to Orange Village Police Department

COMMUNITY GARDEN SIGN UP

The Orange Community Garden has been a haven for gardeners for the past 
eight years. The garden currently has 51 raised beds and a social area with 

picnic tables and benches.  The garden flourished again this year due to fellow 
gardeners assisting one another and offering informative monthly garden meetings.  
While gardening is certainly a commitment, the reward is worth the effort. Plot rental 
is $25 per year with a deposit of $75 that will be returned to you after your garden is 
cleaned.  Please sign up according to the dates listed below:

Registration forms can be found on our website at www.orangevillage.com.  Please contact Anna Girardi 
at 440-287-5131 for further information.

Existing Orange Village resident gardener		           January 2 – January 16, 2019
New gardener who is an Orange Village resident	        January 17 – February 6, 2019
Request for second plot - Orange Village resident	       February 7 – February 18, 2019
Non-Orange Village residents				               February 19 – March 1, 2019


